	
	
	



Moose Lake Windemere Area Sanitary Sewer District
Approved Regular Meeting Minutes
October 18, 2023
@ MLWSSD Office

1.  The regular meeting of the Moose Lake Windemere Sanitary Sewer District was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Chairman Kuster.  Members present included:  Chairman Kuster, Vice Chairman Clair Strandlie, Treasurer Eric Nielsen, and Bruce Lourey.  Also in attendance were Executive Director Darla Hall and Superintendent Keith Newman.  Member Henry Gretsfeld was absent from the meeting.   

[bookmark: _Int_eiaLPprE]2.  Approval of Agenda:  Board added item D.   Joe Janson, MRWA to the agenda.  Motion by Strandlie second by Lourey to approve the agenda as amended.  Motion carried 4/0.

3. Guests:   None Scheduled.  
   
4.  Approval of the Minutes:  
	A.  Regular Meeting Minutes September 20, 2023, and Budget Meeting Minutes September 20, 2023:   Board reviewed the Budget Meeting Minutes of September 20, 2023, and no changes were made.  Board reviewed the Regular Meeting Minutes of September 20, 2023.  Item e. that was added to the agenda was changed to include description of e. Delinquent User Hearing Opportunity.  Clarification was made regarding the 12% increase to the treatment fee discussion stating that “Board discussed the fact that the 12% increase would be acceptable based on inflation but the terms of the contract need to be followed with respect to future increases.  A detailed explanation of costs of actual OM&R of shared facilities between the District and the City needs to be provided”.    In addition, item C. OM&R Shared Cost Seeking Reimbursement should read:  This item is tabled until further information is provided by the City engineers on the percentages of wastewater “contributed by major users”.    

Motion was then made by Nielsen second by Lourey to approve the September 20, 2023, Regular Meeting Minutes of the MLWSSD as corrected and the September 20, 2023, Budget Meeting Minutes of the MLWSSD as written.  Motion carried 4/0.

5.  Executive Directors Report: 
	A.  City of Moose Lake Meeting November 1, 2023:   Director Hall provided a copy of the letter that was sent to the City of Moose Lake regarding the rate increase that was discussed at the last meeting.  She has not received a response to the letter to date.  Hall also inquired to the City about the tentative meeting that was scheduled at the last joint meeting with the City of Moose Lake to be held on November 1, 2023.  The meeting was to be held with the City Council and the City Engineers to discuss the results of any gained capacity based on the City’s continuing I&I lining projects.  She has not received a response if the meeting is still scheduled but will inform the Board once she receives confirmation.     

Chairman Kuster discussed his thoughts about the costs of the lining project and the City of Moose Lake providing a product to the District “meaning capacity” and questioned if the District should be considering their I&I project as a means of purchasing that product.    Board members discussed and felt that the District is paying for the capacity by way of treatment fees.    Lourey stated that the District customers are already paying for televising, repairs to lines, etc. to eliminate I & I in the District’s infrastructure.   The City’s project is to eliminate their I&I in the system.   Nielsen agreed that if repairs were being done to the ponds themselves to gain capacity that would be a different issue.         

	B.  Delinquent User Fees Certification Listing:   Director Hall provided the listing of delinquent user fees to be certified to the respective counties for collection on the 2024 property tax.    Hall received no requests for a hearing from any of the customers.      In accordance with the District policy the late fees can be no more than 6% per year.   They are currently calculated at ½% per month.   Hall discussed the late fee charges with Attorney Mia Thibodeau and the maximum amount the District can charge is 8% which will be an upcoming suggested change to the policies of the District.     Based on the list provided of delinquent accounts, a motion was made by Lourey second by Strandlie to certify $6,937.83 to Pine County for delinquent user fees and $9,686.52 to Carlton County for collection on the 2024 property tax.    Motion carried 4/0.    As the customers have until October 31, 2023, to get the payment into the District, Hall will remove any remaining paid user fees from the listing prior to certification.  

	C.  Kenwood North Flows:  Director Hall informed the Board that Superintendent Keith Newman has been taking manual readings at both Kenwood North and Lift Station #1 for about a month.   The flow readings have been put into a spreadsheet to compare the manual calculations to the readings being taken from the controllers at the stations.    It was noted that Lift Station #1 appears to be right in line with what the controller is reading.   Kenwood North continues to have sporadic readings. Quality Flow has been out several times to clear wipes from the pumps.  Hall stated that notification has been sent to both City customers and District customers advising to not dispose of wipes in the municipal sewer.  Superintendent Newman stated that he has sent the spreadsheet readings onto Quality Flow to determine what the issue may be with the controller readings at Kenwood North.       Superintendent Newman will continue to take manual readings for another month or two for comparison, so the District has data to work with.   Keith noted that he did work with Quality Flow on changing the frequency of the sampling times to see if that may correct the problem with the Kenwood readings.

	D.  Joe Janson, MRWA:   Joe Janson, MRWA was on site to do smoke testing in the Kenwood North area on October 12, 2023.     Newman reported the smoke testing went well with a few customers appearing to have broken clean out caps.  Director Hall to send letters to those customers advising they need to contact Keith to ensure that is the issue and that the customers need to make the repair.   Hall reported she received two phone calls regarding smoke entering the home.  One was a City customer and the other a District customer.  Keith will get back to the District customer to discuss and determine what may have caused the issue.   Hall to forward the information onto the City of Moose Lake so they can follow up on City customer.  Joe Janson, MRWA also conducted smoke testing for the City’s lines in the Woodland/Newberry area on the same day and found no significant issues.      	

Chairman Kuster was present for the smoke testing in Kenwood North.  Kuster discussed having Joe Janson, MRWA, meet with the Board to go over the smoke testing as well as review the manual calculations and controller calculations and help the District come to some resolution on the difference between the high readings at the flow station compared to Lift Station #1.    Kuster suggested coming up with an upper limit and lower limit comparable when reading to adjust for times when it is a questionable flow number.     Board set up a special meeting for November 8, 2023, at 10:00 a.m. at the District office to meet with MRWA.   Hall to post and publish notice and invite the City of Moose Lake staff to attend as well.           	 
	
6. Superintendents Report: See written report as provided by Superintendent Keith Newman.  Keith reported issues at Kenwood North with clogging of wipes.  Quality Flow was out on September 26 and again on September 29th to check pumps.     Keith has forwarded the information onto QF on the manual readings versus controller readings at Kenwood North to hopefully determine what the problem is.

Keith had a discussion with Ryan Clark concerning his connection along Chestnut Circle.  It will require digging in the roadway and obtaining approval from Windemere Township.  Clark is to forward that information onto the District so that the permitting process can begin.  

Joe at MRWA was here to perform smoke testing for Kenwood leg of the system.  This is roughly three thousand feet of main, ten manholes and eighteen customers on the District side.  There was approximately 600 feet of main, two manholes and four customers on the City side.  City crews were on deck in setting up and checking the city side.  No significant issues were discovered.   Keith noted a couple of homeowners have leaking cleanouts that will be addressed in the coming days.

A.  Easement Clearing:   Tabled until the fall of 2023.    Strandlie questioned if easement clearing had been scheduled.    Newman reported that he has not scheduled yet as he will need to get the area marked and surveyed prior to clearing. 

Permits Issued – No permits issued this month.

Certificate of Compliance – No Certificates of Compliance issued this month.

7.  Treasurers Report: Treasurer Nielsen reviewed the profit and loss and the balance sheet with the District for the month of September 2023.   Nielsen had reviewed the bank reconciliation and bank statements and found the books to be in order.   The balance in checking as of September 30, 2023, was $217.74.    Claims are submitted today to include check numbers 12696 to 12712 as well as three EFT payments for payroll taxes for a total amount of $11,156.18.  It was noted that today’s claims do not include treatment fees for the month of September as the bill has not been received.   Motion was made by Strandlie second by Lourey to approve the Treasurers Report as well as the payment of the claims to include check numbers 12696 thru 12712 as well as three EFT payments for a total amount of $11,156.18.  Motion carried 4/0.

8. Old Business:
A. Flow Numbers – September 2023:  The District has not received the September flow numbers from the City of Moose Lake.  Hall stated that since the issue is ongoing at Kenwood North with the readings, she advised the City to calculate the flow for the District at 240 gpd per customer again for the month of September.  

B.  Proposed Changes Ordinance/PPM/By Laws – Update:  Tabled

9.  New Business: None
	
10. Adjourn:   Motion was made by Nielsen second by Strandlie to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried 4/0 and the meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.



Minutes by Darla Hall, Executive Director
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